
Minutes 
 
 

July 28, 2008 
 
 

The regular meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order this 28th of 
July, 2008, in the conference room of the Cleveland County Office Building by Chairman 
George Skinner.  Tammy Howard, County Clerk/Secretary, called roll and those present 
were: 
 
George Skinner, Chairman 
Denise Heavner, Vice-Chairman 
Tammy Howard, Secretary 
Rod Cleveland, Member 
Saundra DeSelms, Member 
Rhonda Hall, Member 
Don Holyfield, Member 
Rusty Sullivan, Member 
 
Others present were:  Denise Ellison, Melinda Duke, David Batton and David Mobley. 
 
Rhonda Hall moved, seconded by Don Holyfield, to approve with changes the minutes of the 
Regular Meeting of July 14, 2008.  
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Tammy Howard, yes; Rod 
Cleveland, abstain; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Don Holyfield, yes; Rusty 
Sullivan, yes. 
Motion Carried. 
 
Chairman Skinner called for miscellaneous discussion. 
Denise Heavner stated she attended some meetings and Notie Lansford mentioned he has 
information on Counties building new Jails.  Ms. Heavner went on to say Mr. Lansford said 
he had statics and other information on what other Counties have done that might be helpful. 
 
Don Holyfield stated David Mobley would update the Board on where they are at on Security 
Screening Stations. 
David Mobley informed the Board the new Security Screening Stations were installed and 
the Sheriff’s personnel were currently being trained. 
Don Holyfield stated they would have a detailed presentation at the next regularly scheduled 
meeting. 
 
Saundra DeSelms stated she had spoke with the OSU Extension Center about the front 
planters.  The main concern with planting any plants or flowers in the front planters is the 
water source. 
Rusty Sullivan stated he would speak to Bob Wood about the finding a water source for the 
front planters. 
 
Chairman Skinner spoke to the Board about the State going to 4 – 10 hour workdays.  Mr. 
Skinner stated he had spoke to Judge Hetherington about this and Judge Hetherington told 
Mr. Skinner they could not change hours unless the Statutes were changed. 
Denise Heavner said she had tried that with her appraisers and it did not work. 
Rusty Sullivan stated the 4 – 10 hour workdays work great for the warehouses during the 
summer months. 
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Rusty Sullivan talked to the Board about the Abbott House. 
Miscellaneous discussion took place concerning charities. 
 

There being no further business to come before the Board, Denise Heavner moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  Rusty Sullivan seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Tammy Howard, yes; Rod 
Cleveland, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Don Holyfield, yes; Rusty 
Sullivan, yes. 
Motion Carried. 
 

 
  

 

(Clerk’s Note:  Agenda was posted on 7-25-08 @ 8:11 A.M.) 

 

 


